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     It gives me great pleasure to present the President’s Report to the membership of the Saskatchewan Powerlifting Association.  Once again, I am very excited about the past year in the SPA and the future of powerlifting in Saskatchewan is very bright.
     Once again, the SPA had another fantastic year with members.  We have surpassed the 130 member mark in 2014, making this our largest membership year ever.  Continued growth is expected and hoped for with Saskatchewan playing host to the 2015 North American Powerlifting Championship and the 2016 National Powerlifting Championship.  Additionally, the SPA had applied to Sask Sport to become the PSGB for powerlifting in the province.  While we were not successful this time, we were given a number of areas to continue to improve on.  The hope is to reapply once our membership numbers have increased to the minimum that Sask Sport has laid out. 
     Saskatchewan sent 14 females and 12 males to St. Catherines, ON for the 2014 National Powerlifting Championship.  Also, 1 female and 1 male represented Saskatchewan in the Bench Press National Championship in St. Catherines.  Saskatchewan was and will be well represented at the World level this year. At the Classic World Championship, Connor Lutz finished fifth in the total while setting an Open World Record in the Bench Press and Samantha Solie finished with a bronze in the squat, bench and overall.  Finally, Ryan and Rhaea Stinn, Ryan Fowler, Aaron and Mel Ziffle and Shantelle Szuch will be travelling to Colorado in November to compete at the Open World Championship.  Congratulations to all lifters on representing Canada and Saskatchewan at the World level!
     I would like to see the SPA work on the following over the next year:
· grow our membership to at least 160 active members and retain at least half of the new members this year
· get more interest out of the high schools in the province, with the possibility of running a high school contest
· work with Special Olympics Saskatchewan to develop a MOU which sees the SPA help to oversee SOS powerlifting in the province including running official SOS contests, maintaining SOS provincial records and helping SOS run their provincial championship
· develop a relationship with a number of gyms around the province to continue to increase our membership
     In closing, I want to thank the membership for allowing me to serve in this capacity.  I feel we are continuing to promote and grow the sport within the province and I am excited about the direction we are going.  I also want to thank Lucas Tetreault and his volunteers for running this year’s Provincial Championship and I wish everyone a strong and successful upcoming year.  
Yours in Lifting,
Ryan Fowler
Saskatchewan Powerlifting Association President
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